June 25, 2003

TO:

Hon. David Weprin



Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
David Pechefsky, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of June 25, 2003: Resolution approving tax exemptions for one Preconsidered Land Use Item as requested by the Department of Housing Preservation and Development

HPD has submitted a request to the Council to approve property tax exemptions for two single-family homes developed through the Habitat for Humanity program.  The houses are located at 159-04 110 Avenue and 159-06 110 Avenue in Council Member Jennings District.  Generally, such tax exemptions are considered by the Council in conjunction with the disposition of the City owned property where the development is to take place.  However, in this case HPD in error failed to request the tax exemption when the Council originally approved the project in November 1999.

The housing built by Habitat for Humanity is for families with annual incomes no greater than 80% of the HUD area median.  The value of the tax exemptions for the properties under consideration would be approximately $2,200 per home for the first year of the exemption and would total approximately $40,400 over the twenty-year life of the exemption.

